


 
 
 
 
 
 
March 13, 2025 
 
The Honorable Gretchen Whitmer 
Governor of the State of Michigan 
ATTN: Legal Division 
George W. Romney Bldg. 
P.O. Box 30013 
Lansing, MI 48909-7513 
 
Dear Governor Whitmer: 
 
Pursuant to statute, copies of the proposed amendments to the Ann Arbor City Charter are 
being submitted for your approval. The proposed charter amendments would be as follows: 
 
A – Amend Section 14.3 of the City Charter to authorize the City to sell its interests in 319 South 
Fifth Avenue or 326 South Division Street only to the Ann Arbor District Library for the purpose 
of building a mixed-use development. Adoption of this amendment is conditioned on adoption of 
City Proposal B. 
 
B – Repeal Section 1.4 of the City Charter, titled Center of the City. Adoption of this amendment 
is conditioned on adoption of City Proposal A. 
 
The proposed charter language is included in the enclosed certified resolutions, adopted by the 
Ann Arbor City Council at its regular session of March 3, 2025. The resolutions authorize the 
charter amendment propositions to appear on the August 5, 2025 Special Election Ballot. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Jacqueline Beaudry 
City Clerk 
 
JB/ai 
 
cc: Attorney General Dana Nessel, AG-SO-LocalGovCharters@michigan.gov 
           Washtenaw County Clerk Lawrence Kestenbaum, kestenbauml@washtenaw.org 














